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Dear Lindbergh Schools 
Community,

Some groups or businesses may 
call this an annual report. 
We call it a Gratitude Report. 

The Lindbergh Schools Foundation is excited to 
present our Gratitude Report for the 2023-24 
school year. Your incredible support has touched 
our hearts and made a profound impact on our 
students and teachers.

Through your unwavering generosity —
whether it be teacher grants, scholarships, family 
assistance through Lindbergh Lights the Way, 
or participating in alumni, retired educators, 
or Foundation events—you have created an 
enriching learning environment that fosters growth 
and opportunity.

As we continue on this journey, we are eager 
to show how your kindness will keep making a 
difference in the years to come. Your support 
drives our efforts to provide the best possible 
educational experiences for our students.

We extend our deepest gratitude to you for 
being a valued member of our Lindbergh Schools 
Foundation family. Your belief in our mission 
empowers us to make a difference and build a 
brighter future for all.

With heartfelt appreciation,



During the 2023-24 school year, you helped the Foundation gift more than $29,000 in classroom materials, technology, 
furniture and learning experiences to 85 Lindbergh teachers and staff through our Innovation Grant program. Please 
visit, bit.ly/InnovationGrantRecipients to view the grants awarded to the 2023-2024 recipients.

$29,000 IN GRANTS85 EDUCATORS,

Robotics equipment was provided to launch pilot 
programs across all six district elementary schools, 
benefiting over 4,000 students. Objectives include 
ensuring equal STEM access, enhancing 21st-century 
skills, igniting early STEM interest, and testing effective 
robotics tools and methods.

Grants written by Design Lab teachers Ian Fairley at 
Crestwood, Beth Grebe at Long, Jessica Hopkins at 
Sappington, Margaret Lembeck at Dressel, Lewis Naeger 
at Kennerly, and Rebecca Zide at Concord.

ROBOTICS LAUNCH ELEMENTARY 
DESIGN LAB PILOT

8TH GRADE BASKETBALL TEAMS 
ATTEND SLU EDUCATION DAY
Tickets and buses were arranged for Sperreng’s 8th 
grade basketball teams to attend this year’s Billikens 
Education Day on Feb. 7, 2024, which coincided with 
National Girls and Women in Sports Day.

Grant written by Dr. Lauren Boeger, Sperreng Middle 
School Principal

STUDENT-OPERATED COFFEE CART 
FUELS LIFE SKILLS, TEAMWORK 
DEVELOPMENT
A coffee cart with essential items was delivered for students 
at Truman Middle School to sell coffee on Wednesday 
mornings, teaching life skills and fostering teamwork, 
responsibility, and interpersonal skills.

Grant written by Melissa Wagoner, Paraprofessional



BACKPACK KITS AND FEMININE 
HYGIENE PRODUCTS PROVIDE 
EQUITABLE ACCESS FOR 5TH
GRADE GIRLS
Backpack kits and feminine hygiene products were 
delivered for distribution to ensure equitable access 
to all 5th grade girls and enhance their Growth and 
Development lesson. This initiative aims to support young 
girls by providing essential resources that promote health, 
confidence, and educational engagement.

Grant written by Jessica Franklin, District Lead Nurse

STUDENTS MANAGE VENDING 
MACHINE FOR SNACKS AND 
ESSENTIAL ITEMS
Snacks and practical student items were requested for 
a new vending machine to be placed near the Lindbergh 
High School commons. This vending machine will be 
managed by Marketing Internship students, providing 
them with valuable hands-on business experience. By 
overseeing inventory, sales, and marketing strategies, 
these students will gain real-world skills that are 
essential for their future careers.

Grant written by Dr. Greg Fick, LHS Assistant Principal

COLLABORATIVE FELT MONSTER 
PILLOW PROJECT CONNECTS LHS 
AND ELEMENTARY STUDENTS
With felt, embroidery thread, needles, and fiber fill 
from an innovation grant, high school students in
Mrs. Glover’s sewing class partnered with third graders 
from Crestwood Elementary School. After the third 
graders drew monsters inspired by a book, the high 
school students created felt monster pillows as a 
return gift, gaining real-world experience working on a 
project for a ‘client.’

Grant written by Stacey Glover, Family and Consumer 
Sciences Teacher at Lindbergh High School



We are thrilled to share the incredible achievements of 
the Foundation Junior Board over the past school year. 
This dedicated group of young leaders has worked 
tirelessly on mission-critical initiatives to support our 
community and schools.

Highlights from the Past Year:

Event Participation: The Junior Board volunteered at a 
variety of events, including Lindbergh Schools Opening 
Day, the Alumni Awards Banquet, Scholarship Night, 
LHS Open House and Community Breakfast.

Fundraising Activities:
•	 Hot cocoa sale raised $103 for Toys for Tots.
•	 A bake sale generated more than $856 for the 

Lindbergh Lights the Way Summer Cafe Program.
•	 “Valentine’s Movie Night” for children in grades K-6 

raised more than $600 for their general fund. They 
watched “Rio” and offered a variety of activities such 
as crafts, coloring, and games. While the kids were 
entertained, parents were able to enjoy a well-
deserved date night!

Membership Growth: In March 2024, more than 70 
students applied to join the 2024-2025 Foundation 

Junior Board. After much deliberation, this year’s board 
will have 37 members, with 24 students returning and 
13 new students! Many congratulations to our newest 
members!

Board Retreat: Junior Board members recently 
participated in the 2024 Foundation Junior Board 
Retreat, where they planned their calendar for the next 
school year, met new members, and learned more about 
the responsibilities of serving on a non-profit board.

We are immensely proud of the Foundation Junior 
Board’s accomplishments and grateful for your 
continued support. Your contributions make it possible 
for these young leaders to develop and make a 
meaningful impact in our community.

Thank you for your generosity and commitment.

Sincerely,

Tim Deposki, Chairperson
Lindbergh Schools Foundation 
Junior Board

LINDBERGH SCHOOLS 
FOUNDATION JUNIOR BOARD



2023-24 JUNIOR BOARD MEMBERS:
Pictured top left page: Back Row: Reedie Nelson, Vivian Le, Ben Rothe, Bobby Keating, Sydney Thurmond, Braden Wheatley, 
Luca Egizi, Johnathan Kunze, John Reifsteck, Will Smith, Reese Reinhardt, Sydney Lucas, Kate Davidson, Jess Wheatley, Kat 
Schultz, Karli Rae Spurgeon, Maggie Finn, Jocelyn Davidson, Alma Garriga; Front Row: Carrie Maschmann, Alyssa Carroll, 
Lily Nieman, Alex Keating, Jacob Studer, Matthew Hood, Morgan Ribble, Stella Tinnin, and Michaela Parker

Not Pictured: Danielle Perry, Zach Broom, Rosie Grebe, Gavin Hrach, Kate Ritter, Briley McKenney

Advisors: Tim Deposki, Barb Gregston, Erica Keating, Kristi Kienzler, Leigh Nieman

2023-2024 Foundation Junior Board Events, 
Volunteer Opportunities, and Highlights

Reedie, Kate, Gavin, and Rosie were speakers at Scholarship Night. 
They had the honor of introducing the scholarship presenters

The Junior Board members met twice a month during lunch to 
discuss and plan their activities for the year

Junior Board members held a Movie Night for children while their 
parents enjoyed a date night. They raised over $600

Junior Board members held a bake sale and raised over $850 for 
Lindbergh Lights the Way Summer Cafe Program

Michaela, Rosie, Kate, Gavin, Carrie, Sydney, Bobby, Alex, Vivian and 
Stella helped with Opening Day for Lindbergh Staff

Junior Board members held a hot cocoa sale and raised more than  
$100 for Toys for Tots



LLTW Committee Members (L-R): Jennifer Abercrombie, Chuck Triplett, Leigh Nieman, Carol Stelmach, 
Jennifer Ulrich, Dr. Jill Lawson, Michelle Studer and Laura Brunsman

2023-24
LINDBERGH LIGHTS 
THE WAY COMMITTEE 
MEMBERS:

Michelle Studer, Chairperson
Jennifer Abercrombie, Vice Chairperson
Leigh Nieman, Secretary
Chuck Triplett, Finance

Laura Brunsman
Dr. Jill Lawson
Katherine Mason
Jennifer Ulrich
Carol Stelmach

LINDBERGH 
LIGHTS THE WAY

As we reflect on the past year, we at Lindbergh Lights the Way are filled 
with enormous gratitude for your continued support and generosity. With 
your help, we have continued to make a meaningful impact in the lives of 
Lindbergh students and their families, working closely with school counselors, 
social workers, coaches, and teachers to assist students and families.

Our Achievements: 

Supporting Families:
•	 93 families fed through Summer Cafe
•	 11 students and families received help with costs for school activities
•	 18 students received supplies through the College & Career KickStart 

program
•	 61 families received gifts through the Giving Tree program
•	 17 families received help with their utility bills

Student Activity Support: Your contributions covered fees for activities 
including:

•	 Cheerleading Camp
•	 Band Camp
•	 LINK Crew

And much more!

Holiday Season: Your year-round support has been invaluable. During the 
Holiday Utility Campaign, we received over $5,000 for our Utility Program. 
Additionally, over $3,000 in cash donations and $25,000 in clothes, toys, 
games, gifts, personal care items, and gift cards for groceries and gas were 
given to Lindbergh families through our Giving Tree Program.



Student Scholarships: We awarded $500 scholarships 
to two graduating Lindbergh students who 
demonstrated a commitment to serving others and are 
pursuing education and training in philanthropic fields 
of study or work.

College & Career KickStart: Our College & Career 
KickStart Program was able to support 18 LHS seniors 
this year. This program is vital in providing essential 
school supplies, personal care items, and dorm 
supplies to graduating seniors who otherwise could 
not afford these items.

Summer Cafe: Over 800 Lindbergh students rely on 
free school lunches during the school year, and the 
recent surge in food prices has increased the financial 
burden on many families. In response, our Lindbergh 
Lights the Way - Summer Cafe program has doubled 
the number of families we serve. Volunteers deliver 
meals to more than 100 Lindbergh students once a 
week throughout the entire summer, ensuring that 

these 
children 
receive the 
nourishment they 
need, sometimes their only 
meal of the day.

None of this would be possible 
without your incredible support. Your 
generosity has touched countless lives, 
providing essential assistance and hope to 
many in our community. Thank you for being a 
beacon of light for Lindbergh students and their 
families.

With heartfelt gratitude,

Michelle Studer, Chairperson
Lindbergh Lights the Way

Just a small amount of  items that were collected through the 
Giving Tree Program

This year’s scholarship winners Danielle Perry and La’Che Smith 
with Jennifer Ulrich (far left) and Laura Brunsman (far right)

LLTW Volunteers Bernie LaRose, Margo Barnidge, Carol Stelmach, 
and Sammye LaRose share a smile outside of Schnucks as they 
gear up to help deliver Summer Cafe meals to Lindbergh families

Leigh Nieman and Laura Brunsman smile as they unload items that 
18 LHS seniors recieved as they move on to their next endeavor 



This year, we hosted our largest-
ever Scholarship Night on April 
3, 2024, where 66 students were 
awarded 93 scholarships totaling 
$176,575 to further their education.

Since its inception, the Foundation 
has provided over $1 million 
in scholarship funding to LHS 
students, thanks to your generous 
contributions. 

The original Lindbergh Schools 
Foundation Scholarship continues 
to recognize students who have 
overcome significant challenges
and adversity. While this 
scholarship remains an integral 
part of our program, we are proud 
to offer a wide variety of other 
scholarships as well.

Our scholarships are made possible 
through private donations, staff 
contributions, and special funds.

Scholarship criteria includes:
•	 Overcoming adversity
•	 Academic achievement
•	 Special financial needs
•	 Having a dedicated job
•	 Plans to join the military
•	 Plans to attend college
•	 Plans to attend a vocational 

school
•	 Plans to study education
•	 Shows kindness in their 

everyday life
•	 Athletics
•	 Community Service
•	 Specific school club or activity
•	 Special interest or hobby

The Foundation is excited to 
announce this year’s recipient of 
the first ever Dr. Mary Louise Zieger 
Scholarship, Alexis Gralike. This 
scholarship, was made possible by 
Dr. Zieger’s generous contribution 
of over $1.7 million to the Lindbergh 
Schools Foundation.

Alexis was awarded a scholarship 
totaling $56,000, providing $14,000 
per year for the next four years. 
This scholarship will ensure that 
Dr. Zieger’s legacy will continue 
to impact the lives of deserving 
students like Alexis.

To be a recipient of this scholarship, 
a student must exhibit good 
character, intend to pursue a 
college education with a major in 
education, and have maintained at 
least a 3.5 cumulative GPA through 
their junior year of high school.

$176,575
93 SCHOLARSHIPS



DR. MARY 
LOUISE ZIEGER 
SCHOLARSHIP

Alexis Gralike (right), recipient of the first Dr. Mary Louise 
Zieger Scholarship, pictured here with Chief Academic 
Officer Dr. Tara Sparks (left)

Sophia Pineda, Sarah Jeon, and Harper Tochtrop recieve the 
Robert Spiegelman Memorial Scholarship with Matt Seeker

The first ever Triumphant Trio winner is Michael Wagner, pictured 
here with Foundation Board Member Amanda Joggerst

The Multilingual Scholarship was awarded to Bingyan Guo and 
Vernah Roy, with Foundation Executive Director Erica Keating

2024 Scholarship Recipients



Dear Lindbergh Alumni,

As another school year draws to a close, it’s my 
pleasure to share with you the exciting updates and 
accomplishments from the 2023-2024 academic year

Throughout this past year, the LHSAA remained true in 
its commitment to celebrating our alumni, supporting 
our current students, and recognizing the invaluable 
contributions of our teachers.

Here are some highlights of our endeavors:

Scholarships for Lindbergh High School Seniors: 
Once again, our primary focus remained on 
providing scholarships to deserving Lindbergh 

High School seniors. I’m thrilled 
to announce that through our 

collective efforts, this year we 
were able to award $18,000 in 

scholarships to 13 seniors, 
bringing the total 

to $183,225 awarded to 242 seniors overall! This 
remarkable achievement speaks volumes about the 
generosity and dedication of our alumni community.

Trivia Night: Our beloved tradition of hosting a trivia 
night continued to be a resounding success. Alumni 
and friends from all classes and walks of life came 
together for an evening filled with friendly competition, 
camaraderie, delicious food, and, of course, fun! Not 
only did we enjoy ourselves, but we also raised vital 
funds for the benefit of LHS seniors. 

Mark your calendars for next year’s trivia night 
on March 8, 2025!

LINDBERGH HIGH SCHOOL 
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Class of 2024 celebrates their graduation with the hat toss

$18,000
IN SCHOLARSHIPS 

TO 13 SENIORS



Connie Frigerio '84, Chairperson
Suzi (Schloss) Seeker ‘89, Vice Chair
Dr. Katie (Uthoff) Hotaling ‘00, Finance
Bob Hawkins '76, Secretary

2023-24 LHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE MEMBERS:

Homecoming Banquet and Celebrations: We honored 
individuals impacting Lindbergh Schools, including 
Athletic Hall of Fame inductees and Distinguished 
Educator and Alumni honorees, during the 
Homecoming Parade and football game halftime.

Please save the date to join us this fall when we will 
celebrate our 2024 honorees:

The 2024 Distinguished Alumni Honorees are Kristin 
(Berg) Grant ‘89, Brian Joyal ‘83, Doug Beck ‘83, Lloyd 
Evitts ‘70, and Jonathan Burch ‘94.

The 2024 Distinguished Educators Honorees are 
Norman Jump, Barbara Scott, and Sara Fabick.

The Athletic Hall of Fame Honorees are Kyle Schnoring 
‘09, Sue (Balota) Abkemeier ‘81, Sarah Dooley ‘05, and 
the 1994 Soccer Team.

Tickets for the 2024 Awards Banquet on Thursday, 
Oct. 3, 2024, can be purchased at
bit.ly/24AlumniAwards. It promises to be another 
memorable evening, and we hope to see you all there.

With Sincere Gratitude,

Connie Frigerio, 
23-24 Chairperson
LHS Alumni Association

LHSAA Scholarship presenter Connie Frigerio 
(3rd from left) with award recipients Journey 
Mohn, Ellie Schraut, Brad Hejlik, Zoe Earley, 
and Gabrielle Skubic.

Susan (Neitzert) Schettler, Julie (Link) DuPont, 
and Barb (Bess) Gregston working the 
registration tables at Trivia Night

Seniors parade through the halls of Concord 
Elementary School as they take one last walk 
at their former grade school

2023 Distinguished Honorees: (back row) David Bender,Niko Filipi, Tom McCracken, Steve Nester, Daniel Bippen, and Joe Kuczka; (front row) Diane 
Joiner, Laura Hilgendorf, Shelli Manley, Dr. Cathy Carlock Lorenz, Tari Jacobs, Abby Kuczka, and Gloria McBride

Don Bee ‘61,
Julie (Link) DuPont ‘65 
Barb (Bess) Gregston '70
Stephanie Hill '97
Lynda Klosterman ‘82
Dr. O. Victor Lenz '60

Brad Macko ‘80
Stacey (Shelton) Macko ‘77
Jean (Trask) Madrid '94
Gloria (Messmer) McBride '66
Shannon (Crecelius) Roberts '96
Greg Schattgen '04

Susan (Neitzert) Schettler ‘70
Susan (Ashwell) Schraut 87
Holly (Miller) Stockmann, ‘92
Gary Ujka '76



We are delighted to share the accomplishments and memorable moments of the Lindbergh Retired Educators 
(LRE) organization over the past year. Established in 1985, LRE provides a continuing connection for all retired 
Lindbergh employees and is open to anyone who has worked with or on behalf of students in Lindbergh Schools. 
Our organization serves its members in various meaningful ways:

•	 Staying Connected: We offer opportunities to stay in touch with colleagues and coworkers and keep abreast 
of district events.

•	 Advocacy: We work on behalf of our members regarding health insurance and pension matters.
•	 Legislative Updates: We inform members of important legislation affecting our retirement and schools.
•	 Volunteering and Service: We organize initiatives, scholarships, and service opportunities to make a 

difference.
•	 Social Events: We plan events and outings to foster fun and camaraderie. We kick off each year with our LRE 

Lunch!

LINDBERGH RETIRED 
EDUCATORS

Highlights from the Past Year:

Back to School Luncheon: Held on Aug. 21, 2023, at Lindbergh High School, this event had over 110 attendees—
the largest turnout ever. Dr. Tony Lake, Superintendent, delivered an inspiring keynote on “Listening and Learning.” 
The highlight was guided tours of LHS’s new construction, showcasing innovative learning spaces and modern 
amenities, rekindling memories, and offering a glimpse into Lindbergh Schools’ promising future. 

Fall Fun Lunch: Last fall, a small group of retired Lindbergh friends gathered to share summer adventures, 
reconnect, and think about those still teaching starting their new school year. It was a joyful way to kick off the 
school year!

Back to School Luncheon attendees gather for a smile. Attendees 
enjoyed a delicious taco bar catered by Lindbergh Southwest 
Food Excellence

LRE Chairperson Robbie Engel (Center) with LRE Scholarship 
Recipients (L-R): Charlotte Luczak, Lucy Kraft, Carrie Maschmann, 
and Natalie Thomas



Signature Parties: Our members hosted several “Signature 
Parties” at their homes to raise funds for LRE Scholarships. 
This year’s events included the Route 66 Party, the Wine 
and Appetizers Party, the Crazy Bridge Party, and the 
Beatles Sing-Along Party. These gatherings were not only 
fun but also successful in raising scholarship funds.

Holiday Merriment: Our festive Holiday Merriment 
celebration featured an array of lovely auction baskets that 
successfully raised funds for scholarships. Guests enjoyed 
reconnecting with old friends while indulging in a delicious 
buffet by Royale Orleans.

Spring Fling: Benefiting Angels’ Arms, this event saw 
65 attendees enjoying a beautiful day, catching up with 
friends, and a delicious lunch. Foster moms from the 
Angels’ Arms homes in the Lindbergh District shared the 
impact of LRE’s support. Our four LRE scholarship winners 
and their parents were special guests. We raised nearly 
$2,200, benefiting Lindbergh Angels’ Arms Foster Homes.

We are immensely grateful for your generous support, 
which makes all these activities and our mission possible. 
Your contributions ensure that we can continue to provide 
scholarships, support volunteer initiatives, and foster a 
strong, connected community of Lindbergh retirees.

Thank you for your ongoing commitment and generosity.

Sincerely,

Robbie Engel, Chairperson
Lindbergh Retired Educators

2023-24 LINDBERGH RETIRED 
EDUCATORS COMMITTEE MEMBERS:
Robbie Engel, Chairman
Peggy Robb, Vice Chairman
Carolyne Candrl, Database & 
Correspondence
Kim Scronce, Event Registrar & LRE Express
Gretchen Moser, Recording Secretary
Teri Jacob, Finance

Don Bee
Nancy Benson
Dee Callahan
Valerie Creech
Sara Fabick
Mary Hogan
Vic Lenz
Mariano Marin
Mary Meyer
Dianne Schmidt
Vicki Stoll
Vicky Stanford
Carol Stulce
Pat Watt

LRE Members meet at Hacienda Restaurant to share 
memories and reconnect

On Nov. 9, LRE members were given a wonderful tour of
The Fabulous Fox

Sarah Behnen, Elitta DeArmond, Mary Hogan, Valerie 
Creech, and Karen Czaicki celebrate the holidays with LRE

Gloria McBride, Carole Myers, Ben Engel, Robbie Engel, 
Sarah Behnen, and Laura Heller share a smile



The Lindbergh Schools Foundation held its fourth 
annual Community Breakfast on Friday, Oct. 27, 
bringing together more than 240 community members, 
volunteers, local businesses, and Lindbergh Schools 
staff and students. The event successfully raised 
$83,000 for programs including the Lindbergh High 
School Alumni Association, Lindbergh Lights the Way, 
Lindbergh Retired Educators, innovation grants, and 

student scholarships.

“This year’s event marked another milestone 
for us, thanks to the incredible support from 

our sponsors, donors, and attendees,” 
said Steve Young, President of the 

Lindbergh Schools Foundation. 
“On behalf of the board 

of directors, we extend 
our sincere 

gratitude to 
everyone 

who generously 
supported our 
programs and 
services.”

The breakfast featured presentations from teachers, 
alumni, student musicians, and Superintendent Dr. 
Tony Lake. St. Louis Cardinals In-Game Emcee Todd 
Thomas, also known as “That One Guy,” served as the 
event emcee.

With this year’s theme, “We Are The Roots. 
Nurturing Possibilities. Cultivating Success,” we 
welcomed our guests to be part of the roots that 
nurture possibilities and cultivate success for our 
dedicated staff and inspiring students. Through the 
generous support of our donors and sponsors, the 
Foundation has been able to create opportunities that 
extend beyond the classroom.

FOUNDATION HOSTS FOURTH 
ANNUAL COMMUNITY BREAKFAST: 
NURTURING POSSIBILITIES. CULTIVATING SUCCESS.



Student-made placemats were thoughtfully created for 
attendees to keep as a memento. These placemats added 
a personal touch to the event, showcasing the creativity 
and involvement of Lindbergh Schools’ students

These opportunities include funding for innovation grants, 
scholarships, and programs that provide students with real-world 
experiences, preparing them for future success. At the breakfast, 
educators shared inspiring stories of how donations have been 
utilized to enhance learning experiences, such as advanced 
technology in classrooms, unique extracurricular programs, and 
resources that help students excel academically and personally. 
By nurturing possibilities, we are cultivating a generation of 
confident, skilled, and successful individuals who are ready to 
make a positive impact in their communities and beyond.

Commerce Bank received this year’s Lindbergh Schools 
Founation Above and Beyond award, recognizing their 
outstanding commitment, generosity, and support of the 
Foundation’s mission: to advocate for excellence in all facets of 
education at Lindbergh Schools. Congratulations to Commerce 
Bank, and thank you for your continued support. Your dedication 
and generosity have truly gone above and beyond, significantly 
impacting the lives of our students and educators.

Above and Beyond Award honorees representing Commerece Bank include: (L-R) 
Justin Miner, Dena Thompson, Blake Brown, and Jodi Clinton, with Lindbergh Schools 
Foundation President, Steve Young

Emcee Todd Thomas introduced Gifted Education Teacher Jennifer Syrett, who 
shared how she used a Foundation grant for her Green Room and video accessories

The Long Elementary School Singers preformed “Here 
Comes the Sun” by the Beatles

Kelly Reuter, Kennerly Support Staff Person of the Year, 
Mr. DeAndre Thomas, Kennerly Principal, and Mrs. Jessica 
McArthy, Kennerly Assistant Principal

Foundation Junior Board Member and Community 
Breakfast Pianist Matthew Hood played the piano as 
attendees entered the ballroom



$13,500
RAISED THROUGH 

PAYROLL DEDUCTIONS

Each year during open enrollment, Lindbergh staff 
members are able to contribute a small amount from 
their paychecks to the Lindbergh Schools Foundation. If 
every staff member donated just $1 per pay period, the 
Foundation could raise over $20,000 annually! These funds 
support initiatives like Scholarships, Innovation Grants, the 
Student Leadership Fund, and the Field Trip Fund.

Over the past five years, a friendly competition among our 
schools has fostered camaraderie and school spirit. The 
school with the highest percentage of participation wins a 
special breakfast served by Foundation Board Members, 
Superintendent Dr. Tony Lake, and the administrative 
cabinet. Truman Middle School excelled in 2023 with a 60% 
participation rate, earning back-to-back wins!

To our dedicated Lindbergh staff members: Your hard 
work and commitment to our students and community 
are deeply appreciated. Your annual donations are more 
than financial support; they represent an investment in our 
students’ future and the continuous improvement of our 
educational experiences. We know how hard you work for 
every penny you earn, and are so very grateful for your 
support!

CELEBRATING THE BACK-
TO-BACK “RACE TO 
BREAKFAST” WINNERS: 
TRUMAN MIDDLE SCHOOL

Pictured: (Back Row) Superintendent Dr. Tony Lake, Amanda Joggerst, Greg 
Schattgen, Erica Keating, Vic Lenz, Chuck Triplett, Beth Johnston, (Front Row) 
Gloria McBride, Andrea Porter, Megan Vedder, and Barb Gregston

“I’ve received several grants through 
the Lindbergh Schools Foundation, 
and giving back is a no-brainer. The 

Foundation’s support for students and 
the community is incredible, making it 

an easy decision to give back.”
- Allycia Uhrhan, 

Truman Middle School Teacher

Foundation Vice President Greg Schattgen serves 
breakfast to Truman Middle School science teacher and 
Flyer Family Fund donor Allycia Uhrhan

A delicious breakfast buffet prepared by 
Lindbergh Southwest Food Excellence, 

featuring muffins; scones; bacon, egg, and 
cheese croissant sandwiches; sausage, egg, 
and cheese biscuit sandwiches; a “Build Your 

Own” parfait station with fresh fruit, yogurt, and 
granola; along with coffee and orange juice.



Scholarships

Unrestricted

Operations

LRE

LLTW

LHSAA

Innovation
Grants

Flyer Family 
Fund

EXPENSES
Program Expenses

Innovation Grants	 $29,470
Scholarships	 $158,812
LHS Alumni Association	 $38,159
Lindbergh Retired Educators	 $17,994
Lindbergh Lights the Way	 $85,100
Community Breakfast	 $12,426
Student Leadership Experiences	 $6,541

Total Program Expenses	 $348,502

Supportive Services

Management and General	 $64,134
Fundraising and Development	 $6,904

Total Supportive Services	 $71,038

Total Net Expenses	 $419,540

NET ASSETS
Current Assets
Operating	 $44,730
Innovation Grant Fund	 $140,773
Scholarship Investments	 $2,489,043

Total Assets	 $2,674,546

FINANCIAL STATEMENT
FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2024

REVENUE
Revenue and Support

Operations	 $53,552
Scholarship Donations	 $159,302
Flyer Family Fund Donations	 $15,374
Innovation Grant Donations	 $47,678
LHS Alumni Association	 $30,198
Lindbergh Retired Educators	 $10,867
Lindbergh Lights the Way	 $38,093
Unrestricted Donations	 $43,600
In-Kind Donations	 $40,702

Total Revenue and Support	 $439,366

In-Kind

Scholarships

LLTW

LRE

Other

LHSAA

Innovation
Grants

Management 
and General

Student 
Leadership



OUR MISSION

Endow and administer funds that award scholarships to Lindbergh High School 
students. Support programs and projects in Lindbergh Schools that enhance the 
educational experience for students. Strengthen the bond between Lindbergh 
Schools, its alumni and the Lindbergh community.

Officers
Steve Young, President
Greg Schattgen ‘04, Vice President
Chuck Triplett, Treasurer
Gloria (Messmer) McBride ‘66, Secretary

Board of Directors
Don Bee ‘61
Ed Brimer
Robbie Engel 
Barb (Bess) Gregston ‘70
Amanda Joggerst ‘03
Dr. O. Victor Lenz ‘60
Forrest Miller
Peggy (Dammrich) Robb ‘81
Mark Rudoff ‘73
Dr. Jim Simpson
Michelle Studer
Gary Ujka ‘76

Board of Directors Emeritus
Sheri (Jakubs) Brimer ‘72
Phil Carlock
Larry McIntosh
Dr. Jim Sandfort
Mike Steeno

Lindbergh Schools Representatives
Beth (Cross) Johnston ‘97, 
	 Chief Communications Officer
Megan Vedder,
	 Board of Education Liaison

Staff
Erica (Stoppelmann) Keating ‘94, 
	 	 Foundation Executive Director
Andrea Porter, 
	 	 Foundation Development Specialist

DONATE

Help us continue to provide these experiences and 
opportunities by donating at bit.ly/LSFDonations

Read the full list of 2023-24 donors online at
bit.ly/23_24Donations

LindberghSchoolsFoundation.org

foundation@lindberghschools.ws

9350 Sappington Rd. St. Louis, MO 63126

314-729-2400  x8831 or x8805
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FOUNDATION BOARD & STAFF

VOLUNTEER

Volunteers make the Lindbergh Schools 
Foundation possible. 

Find out how to get involved by visiting 
bit.ly/LSFVolunteer

CONNECT
Follow us on Social Media to see the latest news.

@LindberghFoundationSTL

@LindberghSchoolsFoundation

@lindberghschoolsfoundation1587

@Lindbergh Schools Foundation


